
My inner-city school has had no music program for several years now and if 
it weren't for the JPEC outreach program, many of the students would not 

have any opportunities to make music throughout the year. 

  
Our students have been fortunate to have worked with Joaquin Nunez 

Hidalgo and Chris O'Neil and at each visit they have brought their passion 
and enthusiasm to the school, leaving our students excited and eager to 
learn more about making music. 

  
We want to thank Sandy and JPEC for organizing this amazing program that 
truly makes a difference in the lives of our diverse student community. 

  
With gratitude, 
  

Michael 
  
Michael Demeter, OCT 
Teacher - Enseignant 
General Crerar PS 
  

“Education is the most powerful weapon for changing the world.”  

 - Nelson Mandela 

 


